

September 9, 1988

Mr. Frank Liebgott Zone Manager Cadillac Motor Car Division P. O. Box 23850 Oakland, CA 94623

Dear Frank:

I would like to express my appreciation for the opportunity to attend the New Car Preview in Las Vegas. I enjoyed the show, and was very impressed with the new DeVille and Fleetwood. They should keep Edsel's mouth shut for a while!

I looked for you at the reception and dinner, but unfortunately missed you. I did, however, have a chance to meet Jere Kitzmiller. Also, Jim Fitzpatrick of B-O-C, whom I had met previously through Buick, introduced me to Mssrs. Gerosa, Grettenberger, and Battenberg after the business meeting.

On another subject, thanks for furnishing me the Cadillac facility space guides. We have an auto center meeting Tuesday, at which time we will probably be asked to commit on acreage. I'll let you know the outcome of the meeting.

Thanks for your continuing interest. I'll be in contact soon.

Sincerely,

Donald R. Signer